CT Suicide Advisory Board Meeting Minutes


	Meeting Date:
	January 10, 2013
	Location:
	United Way of CT, Inc., Rocky Hill, CT 

	Present:  Kevin Borrup (Connecticut Children’s Medical Center), Wendy Caruso (United Way of 2-1-1), Andrea Duarte (CT DMHAS), Jane Goodell (Consultant), Amy Hanoian Fontana (CT Poison Control Center), Ashley Mayo (DMHAS), Ashley Murphy (ERASE/MPH Intern), Maureen Pasko (VA Healthcare CT), Marisa Porco (JMPMF), Leah Nelson (JMPMF), Fred Sailer (JMPMF), Cathy Sisco (CT Clearinghouse), Tom Steen (CASAC), Justin Theriault (VA Healthcare CT), Faith VosWinkel (Office of the Child Advocate), Sara Wakai (UConn Health Center), William Noha (CCMC Intern)


	AGENDA ITEM/TOPIC
	SUMMARY OF DISCUSSION
	OUTCOME / ACTION/RESPONSIBLE

	Newtown Tragedy and Response Acknowledgment
	Tim and Andrea provided the following update:

DCF & DMHAS response network is currently using state employee behavioral health relief experts.
Day of tragedy: DBHRN (Disaster Behavioral Health Relief Network) deployed within several hours. 5 EMPS staff were there within 1.5 hours (by 4pm – 10 deployed, 6pm – 20 deployed). Teams were constructed that included a mental health professional, clergy member and police officer to make death notifications, which occurred from 11:30pm – 4:30am. 
Saturday and Sunday: Over 75 well-trained MH professionals were paired up with schools. 

DMHAS was assigned by the Governor’s Office as lead over mental health response. DMHAS assigned “Clinical Liaisons” to each victim’s family to assist them with connecting to various resources, Office of Victim Services, counseling, etc. State Troopers were assigned to victim’s families until the day of their loved one’s funeral. Solution EAP provides services to Newtown Public Schools and the State Police.
160 funeral directors from around the state assisted with funerals. Additional clergy responded and offered assistance as well for services in town and nearby. 

44 Monroe teachers assisted Newtown teachers throughout this process, acting as substitutes to relieve teachers when they needed to step out of classroom at Sandy Hook. Victim’s family members were escorted by police to view the memorials around Newtown and to take any items of meaning prior to them being dismantled.
One Word awareness campaign materials were on scene as well as trauma resources. 

The 2013 CT General Assembly Legislative Session has many Newtown-related issues on the agenda: Mental Health and Gun Control.
	N/A

	Contact USA and Crisis Chat – Presentation by Mary Drexler, Executive Director
	Contact USA is a network of crisis intervention centers across the nation (54 total) that provide safe opportunities to get help. The Chat service provides emotional support to anyone going through a hard time/crisis; it is not counseling or therapy. The service also connects individuals with local resources. 
Currently, Contact USA cannot keep up with all the chats that are coming in – over 2,000 they can’t keep up with. The average chat lasts 30-40 minutes, with high risk chats lasting over 60 minutes. Majority of chats come in the late afternoon/evening and many come in after 10pm. All employees are certified crisis workers.

The goals of the agency are to first, be available 24/7 and second, offer chats in other languages. The agency works closely with E-Mental Health Library out of Canada to offer an extensive library of resources. 

Mary Drexler’s PPT: http://www.ctclearinghouse.org/files/customer-files/469-Contact-USA-&-Crisis-Chat-CTSAB-Presentation-011013.pptx

www.contact-usa.org
www.crisischat.org
	Mary will forward the PowerPoint to Andrea for the minutes.


	Review of minutes and follow-up
	Kevin mentioned that February 1st, The Injury Prevention Center is hosting a Gun Control Forum. The half day forum (8:30a-12:30p) will discuss constructive steps for gun control. It is invite only, please send Kevin or Andrea an email if you are interested. You may find the Forum materials, handouts and presentations at this link: http://www.connecticutchildrens.org/vpp . 

Promotion of Evidence-Based Practices

Two additional QPR TOTs were held in January. There are now 115-120 QPR trainers in the state. Thousands have been trained in the gatekeeper suicide prevention training. Newly trained trainers – RACs are providing up to 100 books at no cost for your future trainings. Andrea mentioned that there is a Connect Postvention training scheduled for 1/22. A few spots are left in the training if anyone is interested. 
	Web Traffic update will be provided at next meeting by Andrea.

	Updates
	Awareness Campaign/Website
Ashley (ERASE/MPH intern from SCSU) will help the board harness outreach and campaign table and presentation numbers. Victoria Ginter has started her new position at Ms. Porters School and is interested in getting more information into the private schools.  Jordan Matthew Porco Memorial Foundation is also interested in getting suicide prevention information into the private/parochial schools, but there is difficulty with the Archdioceses.

Web traffic update – available next meeting

State Plan Revision
Nina Heller has proposed a road map for the process. Throughout the revision, updates will be provided in advisory meetings and other working meetings. Membership input is essential. February – plans to present plan outline/draft and convene small workgroup. By late spring/early summer, specific sections and data collections will be complete. A draft of the full document will be ready by early fall. 
Statewide Network

-Jane Goodell has officially retired and is interested in supporting groups/organizations to provide trainings.

Cathy Sisco mentioned that many campuses have been trained in 2012 and will capture campus data.

-Tom Steen and Joe Navarra have trained many community colleges in QPR during the fall semester. Tom mentioned that QPR has a high school curriculum available, as well as an older adults version on the QPR website. During his high school trainings, he found that offering the high school time at the end to go over their own crisis procedures was important and useful for the schools.

-Tammy is the new president of the Northern CT AFSP chapter. They are hopeful for a June 1st start up.
	Tammy will provide any updates regarding the AFSP Northern CT chapter at the next meeting. 



	Next Meeting: 2/14/13
	2/14-Nina Heller, State Plan Revision Presentation

3/14- Amy Hanoian Fontana, CT Poison Control Presentation

Future 2013 meeting dates: 3/14, 4/11, 5/9, 6/13, 7/11, 8/8, 9/12, 10/10, 11/14, 12/12
	Reminder: In the event of inclement weather, if Rocky Hill Schools are closed there is no meeting. If they are delayed there will be a meeting at the usual time of 9 AM.
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